WAR DEPARTMENT
OFFICE OF THE UNDER SECRETARY
WASHINGTON 25, D. C.

ey 7, 1945

Mr. Amon Carter
Shady Oek Ferm
Fort Worth
Texes

Dear Mr., Certer:

I received the letter of April 11
from "The Hired Hand" and the peil of nuts arrived
in good condition. I appreciate very much receiving
then.

I noticed in the paper this morning
where your son hes been liberated from the Germen
priscon camp. You had & long weait but your faith wes
great. God has given you your just reward.

With best personel wishes.

Sincerely yours,

{illiem S. Knudsen
Li¥utenant General, A.U.S.

Director of froduction




